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Excellence in Education Under the Gospel  

 

Good afternoon,  
 
Today, the Chief Provincial Public Health Officer announced that the Winnipeg 
Metropolitan Region will be moved to the Orange/Restricted level under the 
Province’s Pandemic Response System effective Monday, September 28, 2020. 
Health orders under this new level are being applied in a focused manner and do 
not currently change any of the measures related to schools or child care centres. 
This means that schools remain in the Yellow (Caution) level and will re-open for 
students on Monday as under the same protocols that have been place since the 
start of the school year. Guidance on masks in schools and on school buses 
remains the same. This is being closely monitored.  

The Department of Education is working with school divisions and education 
partners (including Independent Schools) to ensure that as the risk level across 
regions of the province changes, schools are able to adapt. This may mean remote 
learning when the risk level increases whether at the classroom, school, or 
regional level. Schools have been planning for scenarios that include moving to 
remote learning after the lessons learned in the spring, and as the risk level 
increases, the system will look at ensuring there are alternatives for students and 
families for continued learning options during times where the risk levels are 
higher. 

We look forward to seeing everyone on Monday, as per our new 'normal' in place 
since the beginning of September.  Stay safe and have a great weekend. 
 
Mrs. McCrea 
   

 

 

Given the rise in COVID-19 positive cases in the Winnipeg area, Dr. Roussin has 
issued a Public Health directive for the City of Winnipeg and surrounding area 
 
Effective Monday, September 28,  

https://mailchi.mp/386668e16781/bsls-sept-25-covid-update?e=0233fae3e8
https://bsls.us9.list-manage.com/track/click?u=425d9558416800a33a8e6b312&id=5a1f3c7f2f&e=0233fae3e8


 

 indoor and outdoor public gatherings have been reduced to a maximum of 
10 people. 

 Masks are mandatory in indoor public spaces. This includes publicly 
accessible spaces such as reception areas of buildings where services are 
provided. 

 

 

 

For the latest news on Manitoba COVID-19 response please visit: 
https://www.gov.mb.ca/covid19/index.html 
 
For the latest news on Manitoba Education’s COVID19 response and FAQ, please 
visit: https://www.edu.gov.mb.ca/k12/covid/index.html.  
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